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 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 13 October 2015 AT 7.30PM, STRATFORD
PRESENT:  Claire Weir, Murray Hughson-How, Maree Collins, Sonia O’Connell and Lisa Cooper (Administrator).  

APOLOGIES:
  Robbie Low and Chris Drummond







CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 15 September 2015
Move these minutes be taken as read and accepted








Sonia / Murray
CARRIED

MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
a)
Valuation of old computer has not been done yet.
b)
Sportsperson of the Year nominations have been submitted.
FINANCIAL REPORT
a)
Move that the Cashflow Report and Profit and Loss Report for 30 September 2015 be taken as read and approved and that the accounts from the financial report be approved for payment.  


b)
Move these reports be adopted and be approved and payment of invoices paid after 13 
October meeting be approved.
· Accounts for approval 13th October 2015;

· Tree Fish Ltd, website







  1,366.20

· IRD PAYE for September






     710.22

· Lisa Cooper, Phone and Internet reimbursement



       49.00

· New World Stratford, Junior Camp





       56.14

· Warehouse Stationery, Toners, Binding machine & materials

  1,237.48

· Cash, for 12/U Summer Champs ‘fun’ expenses



     100.00

· Cash, for 12/U Summer Champs Raffle expenses



     100.00

· Aimee Woodhead, Junior Camp Coaching




     180.00

· Robbie Low, Junior Camp Coaching





     120.00

· Carol Powell, Junior Camp Coaching





     120.00

· Troy Ryan, SNZ Camp attendance





       50.00

Move that the financial report be accepted as a true and correct record. 




Murray / Marie
CARRIED
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE FINANCIAL REPORT

a)        Treefish account for our website hosting was received, this included a charge for 27               months of hosting as we had not received an invoice since May 2013.  It was decided to pay half of the invoice now and the balance at a time when we are sure we can comfortably afford to, possible in the next financial year.

b)         Lisa to check whether Zac Reid was refunded his deposit for the SNZ Camp that he left after one day due to illness.  If the deposit is not refunded then Swimming Taranaki will still pay his $50 scholarship.

c)          The Junior Camp budget to include sundries for administration costs such as printing for certificates, laminating pouches, administrator mileage etc.  This will take the cost per swimmer to $40 which is still considered to be great value for money.

RECORD OFFICERS REPORT 

a)
Move the report circulated be accepted and taken as a true and correct record.








Maree / Sonia

CARRIED

REGISTRAR’S REPORT 
a)
Lisa to follow up clubs that have still not provided their club elected officers information and financial statements as it is a requirement that they do so.
b)
Lisa to follow up clubs that have not provided athlete rosters recently.
TECHNICAL REPORT
a)
Robbie is in the process of organising the technical roster for 12/U Summer Champs.
b)
Maree queried who in our region has the ability to pass people for qualification, is Cath Tippett the only person in Taranaki?  Claire will check on this and relate back to the Board.

RECORDER’S REPORT

a)
Well done to Brittany Taylor, Josh Gilbert, Sasha Reid, Zac Reid, Charlotte Webby, Natalie Walsh, Troy Ryan and Jordan Gadsby on their completion of their respective SNZ swim camps. 

b)
Congratulations to Zac Reid and Eliot Lundon-Moore on their attendance at the NAG State Champs. Zac placed 3rd in the 14-15 years 1500 Free.

c)
Great job by Elliot Lundon-Moore to come 6th in the 200 Breast and 7th in the 100 Breast at the Youth Commonwealth Games.

TARANAKI EVENTS
a)
Junior Camp – Thank you to Lana Stosic for taking on the role of Camp Manager, she did a great job and wrote a good report.  Feedback has been positive with reports that the swimmers had a great time and gained a lot from the camp. 

b)
Taranaki 12/U Summer Champs 

· Claire to arrange National Anthem music
· Maree to ask Eleanor Gilbert to say the swimmers oath

· Sub-committee to organise appropriate music for the meet

· Maree to make the opening speech and sort the seating

c)
Flannagan Cup

· The use of the trophies for the new format of Flannagan Cup was discussed.  The Board recommended that the original Flannagan Cup be retired.  The existing Taranaki Swimming Centre Cup to be called Swimming Taranaki Flannagan Cup and presented to the First Female Home and another new Swimming Taranaki Flannagan Cup to be purchased and presented to the First Male Home.  Swimming Taranaki will pay for this new trophy and also a replacement of the existing Taranaki Swimming Centre Cup, if required.  It was also suggested that the Bessie Gayton Plate go to the First Female Over 30years and the Egmont Seafoods Cup to the First Male Over 30years.  The other recommendations put forward by the FC committee were agreed on.

· Julie will be asked to submit an invoice for her hours worked on Flannagan Cup up till the end of October and then another invoice up till the end of February.  This cost will come from the tagged Flannagan Cup account.
GENERAL BUSINESS

a)
KPI’s – All the KPI’s were reviewed and the Board feel these performance indicators are still appropriate.

b)
Medals – a new design was decided on and wording to be placed on the medals to be ‘Swimming Taranaki’ and ‘Championships’.  
c)
Charities Commission E-mail – Lisa to reply to the Charities Commission explaining that we are not requesting voluntary de-registration, more so that the Charities Commission would de-register us if changes to the new constitution were not made. The Charities Commission require us to make several changes to our constitution; to do this, we require to have 5 other regions agree to the changes and have it passed at an SNZ AGM.
d)
Club meet dates – Highlands and Inglewood are happy to run meets on their given dates.
e)
Wanganui transfer – Claire read out an e-mail from Andy McLay which explained some queries that we had.  It was decided that we need to look into this scenario a lot more before making a decision.  In the meantime Lisa will contact Wanganui explaining this and also inviting them to the Camlow/Opunake meet and our 12/U Summer Champs.

Claire to talk further with the coaches and seek their thoughts on this.
f)
NZ Swimming AGM Report – Claire gave the Board a summary of the meeting where a new Chairperson and President were elected.  Sue Southgate and Sharon Aldridge were also awarded the NZ Coach of the Year and a Service Award respectively – fantastic accolades for them both.  It was passed at the trust meeting that the rewards levy will be set at $1 minimum per competitive swimmer.
g)
Taranaki Sportsperson of the Year – Nominations of Eliot Lundon-Moore, Charlotte Webby and Sue Southgate have been submitted.  Swimming Taranaki to pay for their tickets.  Sonia has booked a table for other members to attend if they wish and will follow up on this.
CLUB REPORTS
Stratford Club provided a report that was read by the Board.
SWIMMING TARANAKI NEWSLETTER

Murray and Chris to put together a newsletter with the latest Swimming Taranaki information in it to send out to the clubs.
Meeting Closed:  9.30pm
NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 10th November 2015 @ 7.30pm
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date                                                            
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